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Dear Petitioner,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 1552 

of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant portions of 

your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the 

evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  

Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

18 June 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by the 

Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant 

portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and policies. 

 

The Board determined your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not materially add 

to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined a personal appearance 

was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to correct the error in your record pertaining to your 

reduction to E-4 immediately upon conclusion of the nonjudicial punishment (NJP) imposed on 25 

April 2024 which would have the effect of restoring your rank, date of rank, and entitlements.  You 

contend your service record documentation indicates your reduction in rank should have been 

suspended for a period of four months but instead you were immediately reduced to corporal.  

Specifically, you contend “all records signed by the commander holding the NJP Authority confirm 

that the reduction was indeed suspended” to include the inadvertently uploaded Office Hours Guide 

which “explicitly states that the reduction was suspended and was duly signed by said Commanding 

Officer.”  Further, you contend the correction should be made to ensure the accuracy of your records 

because “any discrepancies can lead to misunderstandings regarding [your] status and history, 

potentially impacting [your] career progression, benefits, or future opportunities.”  Additionally, you 

contend the correction “helps prevent future complications with promotions, assignments, or 

evaluations, while also fostering trust with the military system by demonstrating a commitment to 

fairness and accountability.”  

 






